#### FRASER POWER SQUADRON

Executive meeting held at the Ladner Hotel, May 11, 1965 at 2000 hours.

#### MEMBERS PRESENT

Art Watts, Bill Davies, Tony Paiger, Lou Durant, Al Curran, Bob Dodd, Jim Morrison, Gunter Siegmund.

Lt, Cmdr. Paiger reported that Verne Boehm volunteered to supply a Canadian Flag (large) and an American Flag for the Squadron.

Minutes of last meeting accepted as read, moved by Al Curran and seconded by Art Watts.

### Business from minutes:

Cmdr. Watts reports that Telegraph Harbour can be phoned or written for reservations, they also have a covered patio now that can be used for get togethers. Cmdr. Watts stated that he intended to call in there soon to check for possibility of this location for a cruise location.

Cmdr. Watts reported that Mrs. Watts will soon be getting a Squadron Flag so she can copy it to complete ours.

Cmdr. Curran reported there was nothing new on the subject of river driftwood. Lt. Cmdr. Paiger stressed that any pictures of driftwood accumulation be forwarded.

Past Cmdr. Curran reported on the proposed Vancouver Squadron stag cruise to Wigwam Inn May 29 & 30 and relayed Vancouver's invitation to any members of Fraser Squadron to join the cruise.

Past Cmdr. Curran presented the Commanders File to present Cmdr. Art Watts.

Moved by Past Cmdr. Curran, Seconded by Lt. Dodd, Carried, that Roster Books (70¢ per copy) be ordered for all members of Fraser Power Squadron, less the number of Fraser members belonging to Vancouver as well as Fraser. The cost of such rosters be paid for from Fraser funds. Past Cmdr. Curran volunteered to initiate a mailing list for the Roster Books.

Moved by Past Cmdr. Curran and seconded by Lt. Cmdr. Paiger that Propwash also be delivered to Fraser Power squadron members and paid for from Fraser funds.

The Past Cmdr. will endeavour to obtain the last copy of Propwash for the Spring season on a complimentary basis for the members of Fraser squadron.

Cmdr. Watts reported the itinerary of the coming Annual District conference, May14th to May 16th. Cmdr. Watts to appoint the allowable three delegates from those who appear at Annual District conference May 15.

It was reported that Canadian Power Squadron boat and car decals can be purchased for 25¢ each and sweater decals tor \$7.50 each.

Lt. Cmdr. Paiger volunteered to contact the New Quilchena Golf club management re the possibility of dancing after the next meeting and will endeavour to make more advantageous financial arrangements on our behalf for next season's meetings.

It was suggested that a raffle be operated at future meetings. Cmdr. Watts volunteered to obtain tickets, prizes to be scrounged if possible by any of the executive able to do so. "Thou shall not steal".

Moved by Cmdr. Watts, seconded by P/Cmdr. Curran, carried, that the next general meeting be called for Monday, June 7<sup>th</sup>, 2000 hours at the New Quilchena Golf Club.

## Courses for next Season

Piloting, Seamanship and Advanced Piloting.

## <u>Piloting</u>

Lt. Cmdr. Lou Durant to pick a teaching staff for Junior Piloting, P/Cmdr. Al Curran to assist.

### Seamanship

P/Cmdr. Al Curran volunteered to obtain 4 Seamanship kits and 1 Instructor Kit from Vancouver Squadron. The four kits to be used by Watts, Siegmund, Paiger and Dodd, and paid for by them, for summer study. It is proposed that they write seamanship exams in September. These four to form the main teaching staff for the 1965-66 Seamanship course.

# Advance Piiloting

P/Cmdr. Curran to pick out teaching staff for Advanced Piloting and also to edit the course.

Lou Durant to give a pitch for Seamanship classes next meeting.

Moved by Lt. Dodd and Seconded by Lt. Cmdr. Durant, carried, that the meeting be adjourned.